

BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES October 4, 2016

The Board of Health held a meeting in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA. The meeting was called to order at 5:40 p.m. Present were Elizabeth Sabounjian, Dr. Jane Williams, Dr. Daniel King and Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health. The next regularly scheduled Board of Health meeting will be October 18, 2016 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA.

The Board reviewed and approved the September 6, 2016 minutes.

Public Hearing

Proposed changes to the Mobile Food Truck Regulations

The Chairman opened the public hearing at 5:45 p.m. The Board is looking to strike section 10.2 and 10.3 of the Wilmington Board of Health Regulations, Section 10 Food Regulations. By removing these sections, the Mobile food trucks would be regulated under the current Massachusetts Department of Food Protection Food Code. No comments were heard from the public. Dr. Williams made a motion to amend the regulations by removing 10.2 and 10.3 of Section 10 Food Regulations, motion seconded by Dr. King, voted 3-0.

Candlelight Vigil

The Wilmington Substance Abuse Coalition and the Board of Health are sponsoring a Candlelight vigil on October 5, 2016 from 6:00 p.m to 8:00 p.m. on the Town Common. This is a night to promote recovery and healing for those who have passed or are struggling with substance abuse issues.

Flu Clinics

A town wide flu clinic for ages 5 and up will be on October 22 from 12:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m and again on November 9, 2016 from 5:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m.

Dr. King, motioned to adjourn at 6:00 p.m., Ms. Sabounjian, seconded.

Recording: Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health